
From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: Phillips, Katherine A.PHILLIKA@dhec.sc.gov

Date: 10/12/2015 6:39:56 PM
Subject: Re: Tuesday night Community meeting

Church has wi-fi and a projector will be set up for use.
KV

On Oct 12, 2015, at 6:30 PM, Phillips, Katherine A. <PHILLIKA@dhec.sc.gov> wrote:

Katherine,

I will attend tomorrow night's meeting along with the following DHEC team members:

David Wilson
Chief, Bureau of Water

Ann Clark, Director
Stormwater, Construction and Agricultural Permitting

Jill Stewart, Manager Stormwater Permitting

Please let me know if you need any additional information. Otherwise, I will see you there. 
Thanks,
Katie

Katie Phillips
Director of Legislative Affairs
SC Department of Health and Environmental Control
2100 Bull Street
Office (803) 898-9119
Mobile (803) 530-5679
Katie.Phillips@dhec.sc.gov

mailto:Veldran,%2520Katherine%2520%253CKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov%253E
mailto:PHILLIKA@dhec.sc.gov
mailto:PHILLIKA@dhec.sc.gov
mailto:Katie.Phillips@dhec.sc.gov

